Ward 17 Forum

Monday January 18, 2016 

Donview Middle Health and Wellness Academy

Minutes

IN ATTENDANCE:

	Ken Lister, Trustee

Principal Karen Robertson, Principal Donview Health and Wellness  Academy 

Superintendent, Tracy Hayhurst  (ER 15)

Superintendent Usha Finucane (ER18)

Peter Singh, CTO, TDSB

Kevin Bradbeer, Teaching and Learning, TDSB

Trixie Doyle, PIAC Chair

Andrée Shore, Shared Services Liaison (Minutes)
	Sharon Nichols, Shaughnessy P.S. 

Paul Gillingham, Donview M.S. 

Matt Sherman

Aretha Phillip

Joanna Hodson

S. Ramachandran

Solomon Weldamanuel




1. Welcome and Introductions

                                        
Ken Lister, Trustee

Ken welcomed the group to the third Ward Forum of the 2015 – 2016 School Year. Ken also introduced our host, Karen Robertson, Principal of Donview Health and Wellness Academy Middle School, and also the guests to be presenting tonight, Peter Singh and Kevin Bradbeer.

2. Internet Safety 






Peter Singh 

Peter Singh, CTO, TDSB and Kevin Bradbeer, TDSB Teaching and Learning Presented an overview of the Protection, Services and Resources for Students at School & Home. 

Peter introduced his mandate and team and the notable scope of schools and users that his group supports daily. For instance there are daily over 200,000 logins to the TDSB environment. This is governed by systematic applications and technologies which manage and maintain a variety of access, rights and permissions, to identify and control access to the network of TDSB. As well they provide hacker protection. 

The constituency includes staff and students via TDSB computers and individuals’ own devices at school and at home. The goal is to be device independent for core services.

There are student accounts for all TDSB students which are available for their entire educational life with us. Indeed, there is a mechanism to transfer a student’s content to their personal Google account in their final year and for 6 months afterwards 

There is a TDSB resource web site to support schools including letters for students and parents, safety of devices, guidelines for students. 

We discuss Internet safety, virus awareness and prevention, and general Internet content in the schools including in the Physical Education curriculum. As well, Principals invite guest speakers on this topic (e.g. police) to speak to these issues. TDSB does not lock down sites (e.g. youtube, Twitter, Pinterest, Instagram.) but has partnered with Google to filter out content that is not appropriate and continue to work with teachers to manage what is filtered. 

The presentation is attached to these minutes. (See below) 

3. Trustee Update                                                                                                       Ken Lister, Trustee

New Director of Education, John Malloy

Ken provided us an introduction to John’s profile and background. He reported that he has met with John last week to discuss current issues relevant to current Board directions. They included: Repair Backlog, Equity, and Governance.

By-Election

On Jan 25 there is a by-election to fill the vacancy in the office of Trustee Ward 21 Scarborough - Rouge River (City Wards 41 and 42) to replace Shaun Chen, who was elected Member of Parliament in the recent fall election. 

Snakes in Roywood 

This year Ken organized CTV to do a story on the variety of reptiles in Roywood School. Students are measuring items using “non-standard units of measurement” – in this case a python length!

Labour

Currently we have tentative agreements pending ratification from the following groups.

1. Personal support workers - PSSP – including social workers 

2. Skilled trades personnel

3. Elementary contract teachers

4. Secondary occasional teachers.

The talks are continuing with our other groups such as secondary teachers and our CUPE groups which are clerical, caretakers and educational assistants.

Repair Backlog

This continues to be an urgent issue as the repair backlog is $3.7 now billion, and one of the biggest issues facing the TDSB is that there is no plan in place to address it. Ken has calculated that the backlog increases by $1.4 million per day. 

We continue to work with the Province to identify a plan, and TDSB Chair Robin Pilkey will meet with the Honourable Associate Minister of Finance Mitzie Hunter on Monday, January 18, 2016 as part of the Ministry’s province-wide pre-budget consultations. The focus of the Chair’s presentation is our capital and renewal challenges and the need for adequate and predictable funding to repair and modernize schools. As part of this presentation, the Chair will also be providing a copy of the TDSB’s feedback on the 2016-2017 Education Funding Consultation Guide that has been submitted to the Ministry of Education for consideration. 

We have been asked why the Board does not borrow funds at this time when interest rates are low, and the answer is that it is not permitted. As well, TDSB is not allowed to fundraise in a manner similar to the hospitals for capital expenses. 

Ken will continue to speak with our MPP Michael Coteau and will present at the Federal government pre budget consultations at the Ismaili Centre , 49 Wynford Drive, North York, ON M3C 1K1, Wednesday January 20, 2016, from  7:00PM - 8:30PM. Ken will be presenting need and willingness to receive funds from the Federal government for TDSB infrastructure.

Roofing Repairs

Roofs have been installed at Lescon, Vanier, DMCI, Victoria Village, PV, Ernest, GSH, RG, Greenland, Muirhead., New roofs in the next 6 months will be completed at Cherokee, Crestview, Don Valley and Forest Manor. Dallington is in progress. The projected cost for roofing repairs is $190 million. 

	Question
	We understand there was a pilot project to install solar panels on roofs, can you give an update. 

	Answer
	The solar panels project is independent of the new roofs installation. A company will install solar panels throughout the TDSB, and in exchange the profits are shared. The contract has been struck with one company for installation of a defined number of square feet, however how it is distributed is still being determined. Currently, the largest solar panel installation is at Victoria Park Collegiate.


Wifi

Wifi installation will soon be completed at Crestview, Lescon. Shaughnessy was just completed Jan 2016, all others have now been done.

Boilers

Replacement of boilers is the next repair priority. We estimate the cost to be $90 million for this work. 

Trustee Expenses 

The process to provide Trustee expenses on line is continuing, and Ken’s expenses are now available to July, 2015). This is ahead of best practices provincially and federally. By end of January we will have improved such that expenses only one month back are available. Ken targets to spend approximately 50% of his Trustee budget, hoping to return the remainder to the TDSB operating budget.

Lice

The TDSB’s current procedure with regards to head lice (PR537) is that “the parent is required to keep the child at home until the problem is cleared.” It’s important to note that this procedure, which aims at reducing the spread of lice, remains in effect for the TDSB and has not changed. 

 

Recently, Toronto Public Health changed its head lice policy following a position statement from the Canadian Pediatric Society which states: “Exclusion from school and daycare due to the detection of the presence of ‘nits’ does not have sound medical rationale.”

 

As Toronto Public Health advises the TDSB on health matters, staff are now looking at our current procedure to determine if any changes are needed or required. At this point, there have been no final determinations. The current policy is that children are sent home until a parent indicates all is clear. Karen Robertson added that many schools do rechecks when the child returns to school as well. 

Ward Forum Schedule 

The Ward Forum  schedule has been published and the posters are printed at the schools and libraries. 

February 23, 2016, Shaughnessy P.S., Topic: Budget

March 24, 2016, Victoria Park C.I., Topic: Fix our Schools

April 18, 2016, at Seneca Hill P.S., Topic: TOPS Program 

May 16, 2016, at Broadlands P.S., Topic: French Immersion

	Question
	How is the Board finding money for repairs if over 85 per cent of the budget goes to workforce salaries? Other than reducing staff what other options are there? 

	Answer
	Unfortunately we cannot even take private donations such as hospitals to fund new wings. Ken is Chair of the Budget Committee which includes looking at areas they can address to create cost savings that would have a material impact.

The Board tries to reduce expenses and increase revenue best as possible. For instance, closing schools is the only thing that has a sizable impact on budget this is estimated to save only $700,000 per year per board at best. As compared to backlog rising $1.4 million per day this is not enough. 

We do rent buildings, and sell some that are not needed. However this does not address the long term need for continued support of operating costs of the TDSB infrastructure. At present the Province of Ontario funding model does not support our projected costs. 

	Question
	We are concerned that the attempt to save money through moving students from segregated classrooms to inclusion in regular classrooms over time will not save a great deal and at the same time this will have a negative affect on the education of the special needs children. 

	Answer
	Ken understands this point of view and has been consulting with others. For instance, last week Ken spoke to the former trustee to understand their ideas. The Provincial funding is targeted and we cannot move funds from one budget to another. Unfortunately the funding we receive for special needs assistance from Province is based on assumptions that ignore the fact that special needs children actually come to Toronto because of the services and facilities that they can’t get elsewhere and therefore we have a higher proportion of these children than in other constituencies. 


4. Introduction to Donview                       
       


Principal Karen Robertson 

Karen Robertson provided us with a history of the school and a profile of its special focus on Health and Wellness. The school also includes ISP programs; Behavioural Exceptionalities (BEG), Mild Intellectual Disability (MID), and Gifted.

 And it has worked well for the school and community to have this good diversity of kids.

Middle school is a cross between elementary and secondary curriculum and format to help students to transition to high school. At our Academy we include in the curriculum opportunities for the students to identify their particular talents and strengths, for instance, Visual Arts, Leadership, Design and Technology so that in grade 9 and 10 they are better prepared to face choices in their programs of study. 

The Health and Wellness specialty has been in place for 3 years with the objective of teaching good lifestyle fundamentals early in life, including fitness alternatives that can appeal to a variety of individual styles. This has included many health related visitors to the school such as Heart and Stroke Foundation, for which we have been very grateful.  In addition they are increasing opportunities to share our best practices with other schools.

5. Superintendent Update




Superintendent Tracy Hayhurst

Tracy shared a number of school year milestone events including Kindergarten registration in February. Report cards are due out Feb 12. January is Tamil heritage month and this Sat at Woburn is a culminating event.  Family literacy day Mon Jan 25: parenting and family literacy centres in schools celebrate this day.  

6. PIAC Update                   Trixie Doyle, PIAC Chair, Donview, Three Valleys

PIAC is hosting a dinner for school council chairs, on Thursday, February 25, 2016 with invitations sent to school councils recently. 

The Parent Involvement Advisory Committee (PIAC), Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC), Mental Health and Well-Being Parent Partnership Committee and Model Schools for Inner Cities’ Parent Academies are partnering to bring one INCLUSIVE conference on Saturday, April 16, 2016. It is free for all parents, with a free lunch and babysitting.

PIAC is looking for parent volunteers for vice principal interviews. The committee will interview Vice Principal candidates. A training session will be held the evening of Feb 9 at 5050 Yonge St. with interviews at the end of Feb and early March. Trixie know if interested

TDSB is updating procedures for parents participating in extra curricular activities. Current procedures say parents cannot participate without staff present. As other boards do allow this, TDSB will be updating procedures by end of year so that next year the Board will look at updating policies. 

A School Council survey will distributed in spring for Councils feedback as to contents of a survey to be distributed in the fall related to how Councils are functioning and their need for support. 

An additional Professional Activity Day (P.A. Day) has been added to the calendars of all schools in the Toronto District School Board (TDSB) on Friday, April 15, 2016, as mandated by the Ministry of Education as a result of provincial labour negotiations. Teachers will be taking part in professional development on provincial education priorities identified by the Minister of Education.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Thank you to all the parents, students and staff members who came.  Your time and commitment to improving our community communication is greatly appreciated.
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